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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL 
 

The meeting was called to order by Bud 

Newbrough and opened with prayer.  

Those present in addition to Bud were Don 
Wilson, Dave Koontz, Wayne Kersey, 

Marilyn Colby, Linda Thompson and 

Marilyn Morton.  Motion (Wayne/Linda T.) 

carried to accept the September minutes 

as printed. 
 

Treasurer’s Report - The treasurer’s report 

for September was distributed, and motion 
(Wayne//Dave) carried to accept the 

report.  All bills for the month have been 

paid. 
 

Finance - The committee met and 

prepared next year’s budget.  All 

committees submitted their input for 2016 

and the Finance Committee came up with 

Lakeview’s 2016 budget.  Motion 
(Dave/Marilyn C.) carried to accept the 

budget as presented. 
 

PS/PRC – Committee met jointly with 
Humphreys PS/PRC committee to discuss 

the Pastor’s salary for 2016.  Starting in  

January, Lakeview/Humphreys Tornado 

will cover the full cost of family-plan 

health insurance for the McNiels. 
 

Worship - The Worship Committee will 

meet October 15, 6 pm at the church. 
 

Outreach - Lakeview will again prepare 

and deliver Christmas baskets to families 

in the St. Albans area.  Plans are to collect 

money for the turkeys or ham for these 
baskets starting next Sunday.  A quilt has 

been donated to be sold as an aid with 

finances for the baskets. 
 

Family Ministries - Karen Bowyer asked to 

report that the committee is working on a 

Christmas program – details will be 

forthcoming. 
 

Nurture – The annual Thanksgiving dinner 

will be Sunday, November 1, 2015, 5 pm.  

The committee is asking all who attend to 

donate a can of fruit or vegetables to be 

given to the Food Pantry in St. Albans. 

 Charge Conference will be held at 

Lakeview on Tuesday, October 27 and 

plans are to serve coffee and cookies 

following the meeting. 
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ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL- Cont’d 

 

Trustees - Plans are underway to remove 

the sycamore tree in the backyard of the 

parsonage.  We will be getting quotes 

from tree services and choose one to 

remove the tree.  The Council approved 

plans to handle this during the month. 
 

Miscellaneous - Thanks were given to 

Don Wilson for printing our newsletter 

each month.  

 

The meeting was closed with thanks to 

those who attended and handle the work 

of the church. 

 
NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 

REPORTER 
 

October!  This is the glorious month of 

October.  We love the look of fall, the smell 

of fall, the tastes of fall and the feel of fall.  

Although we have not yet seen much 

change in the color of our leaves, we know 

it will soon be here and then we will have 

to rake, rake, rake.   
 

Our Annual Fall Yard Sale held on October 

3 was a big success.  We thank all those 

who sorted, priced, baked, worked, carried, 

loaded and in any way helped to help our 

community prosper with this valuable 

service project.  We raised over $1,800.00 

that will be used for outreach projects in 

our community and elsewhere.  Thank you 

All!! 
 

We look forward to our Annual 

Thanksgiving Dinner which this year will be 

held on November 1 at 5:00 pm.  Linda 

Thompson and her Nurture Committee will 

be handling all the details and she will be 

asking for contributions to the dinner soon.  

This year all those who attend will also be 

asked to bring a can of non- perishable 

food to the dinner for the Food Pantry in 

Saint Albans.   
 

The Midland South District Charge 
Conference will be held at Lakeview on 

October 27 2015.  The Nurture Committer 

will be serving coffee and cookies at the 

conclusion of the meeting and you may 

wish to offer to help.  See Linda 

Thompson. 
 

Mary Ferguson has asked for contributions 
of canned meats, (tuna, chicken, Vienna 

sausages, Spam) for our local Manna Meal 

program.  She will have a box in the back 

of the Sanctuary for these donations.  We 

thank Mary for keeping us abreast of these 

needs.   
 

We ask for healing prayer for our Tara 

Lane who suffered an accident with a 
squirrel and a dog that resulted in her 

broken arm and broken leg or ankle.  She 

is recuperating at home and we send her 

our love, prayers and best wishes.   
 

By this time, Juanita Webb will have 

undergone her knee replacement surgery.  

We hope she is recovering well, in not too 
much pain, and will soon be back in church 

telling us how much better she feels now 

that the surgery is over.  I hope Dick is 

managing well at home.   
 

Congratulations to Ed and Daryl Schott 

who are celebrating 45 years of marriage 

this month.  Also, Daryl is looking forward 

to an early retirement soon.  
Congratulations on concluding a fine 

working career, Daryl.  
 

We’re glad to see Don Morton recovered 

from a recent surgery.  We missed him in 

the choir while he was recuperating.   
 

We ask for prayer for Chris and Frankie 

Noble who are conquering health issues 

recently.   
 

We hope and pray for a job opportunity for 

Tommy Atkinson.   

 
 



NOTES FROM THE UNKNOWN 
REPORTER – Cont’d 

 

We wish Mike Roberts well as he has 

returned to life in Florida recently.  We 

will miss him here at Lakeview. 
 

For now, this is all the news this reporter 

can think of.  So I hope you will enjoy 
these beautiful fall days even if you do 

have to rake the leaves! 

 

 

 
October and November Birthdays 

 

MARILYN COLBY 10/2 

 TIFFANY MCCORMICK 10/5 

 BARBARA KOONTZ 10/5 

 KAREN BROWN 10/6 

 MASON EKSTROM 10/6 

 AMELIA ROWE 10/8 

 KAREN BOWYER 10/14 

 JACOB SAYRE 10/14 

 KATHI MCCORMICK 10/20 

 TIEGAN DAVIS 10/24 

 JENNIFER PARSONS 10/24 

 LISA SAYRE 10/25 

 DAVE ASHLEY 10/27 

 DOT HAMON 10/29 

 DAVE KOONTZ 10/29 

 ALLEN PARSONS 10/30 

 RYLEE MCNIEL 11/10 

 BOB CARPENTER 11/13 

 JOHN MCCORMICK 11/15 

 SIS BAILEY 11/17 

 BRAD DAVIS 11/29 
 
 

October and November Anniversaries 
 

KNAPP 10/1 

SCHOTT 10/10 

PENNINGTON 10/16 

SAYRE 10/23 

BOWYER 10/25 

IDDINGS 11/11 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is missing, 

please send an email to: 

Donaldp.wilson@yahoo.com and I will add you to 
the list. 

 

 

 

THANKSGIVING DINNER 
 

Lakeview’s annual Community 

Thanksgiving Dinner will be Sunday, 

November 1, 2015 at 5.00 pm.   

The Nurture Committee is asking all who 

attend to each donate a can of “FRUIT OR 

VEGETABLES” to be given to the St. 

Albans Food Pantry. 
 

 
 

 

FINANCE CORNER  
 

Monies needed to make Budget   $7,133 

Income for September               $7,259 
 

All bills are paid in full. 
 

The Finance Committee has prepared the 

budget for 2016 and the budget has been 

approved by the Administrative Council.  

The total amount of the budget for 2016 is 
$90,400 and the monthly amount needed 

to make the 2016 budget will be $7,533.  

This is a 5.6% increase compared to the 

2015 budget.  The Finance Committee will 

have a pledge drive in November.  If you 

have any questions concerning the budget, 

please see any member of the Finance 

Committee. 
 

Thank you.              Finance Committee 
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